Director of Operations Report-February 2023

BHS:  The contractors are still working on getting everything completed.  We are still waiting on getting the software fully installed for the HVAC system.  This cannot be completed until all HVAC systems are up and running.  Currently we are in heat only mode as the cooling tower has not been turned on yet.  We are in the process of obtaining bids to replace carpeting and some of the tile flooring throughout the building.  We are looking to do this in two phases.  The first phase will occur this summer and the second phase in the summer of 2024.  We are also working on obtaining information to repair a lot of the plaster damage throughout the building.  We are hoping to complete this project this summer.

GES:  We have hired a new custodian to replace Barry.  His name is Steven Foster.  We are excited to bring him on board.  We are anticipating an major overhaul at Grandview in the next few years and we are working with our partners to start that process.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Athletic Complex:  Runoff from the top of the hill at Liberty Plastics continues to be a major issue.  At this time, any precipitation creates a mud waterfall in the east end of the stadium.  There is a major drainage issue at the top of the hill, not on our property, that is creating the problem.  We are currently working on solutions.  Our maintenance crew is doing their best to remove the mud from the track, but it is a never ending cycle.

Transportation:  Our Preschool, Southgate, Gateway, RSP, Homebound and ATC routes are all running their normal schedules.  So far, our partnership with Dayton and Ft. Thomas is running smoothly transporting to and from ATC.  We are hoping this is temporary as it puts a strain on all of our drivers.

